
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF FEBRUARY 15, 2022 
 

Item 17, Report No. 6, of the Committee of the Whole, which was adopted, as 
amended, by the Council of the City of Vaughan on  February 15, 2022, as follows: 

By receiving Communication C39 from Christian Turco, Summerbreeze Court, 
Kleinburg. 
 
Regional Councillor Gino Rosati declared an interest with respect to this matter as his 
daughter’s property abuts the subject land and did not take part in the discussion or vote 
on the matter. 
 
 
 

17.  NEW BUSINESS: COMMUNITY CENTRE LANDS FOR KLEINBURG 
 
 The Committee of the Whole recommends that staff undertake a 

thorough investigation to identify potential sites for a future full-
service community centre and park in Kleinburg, and report back to 
a Committee of the Whole meeting in June 2022.  

 
The foregoing matter was brought to the attention of the Committee by 
Councillor Iafrate. 
 
Regional Councillor Rosati declared an interest with respect to the 
foregoing matter, as his daughter’s property abuts the subject lands, and 
did not take part in the discussion or vote on the matter. 

 
  


